
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Stacy Ruthrauff, Human Resources Director 

DATE:    June 28, 2021 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5555-21 Approving and Authorizing Provision of Workers 
Compensation Insurance Coverage to Volunteers of the City of Tualatin 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends adopting the attached Resolution. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Pursuant to ORS 656.031, the City will provide workers' compensation coverage to volunteers, 
which necessitates a resolution of the governing body declaring its intent to cover volunteer 
personnel including a description of the work to be performed by such personnel.  This resolution 
allows the City to effectively utilize volunteers and have their work covered in the event of injury. 
This resolution will not provide workers compensation coverage to current members of the City 
Council. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
Funds to cover workers compensation premiums for volunteers are included in the FY2021-22 
budget. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Resolution for Volunteer Workers Compensation Coverage 

- SAIF Volunteer Resolution Addendum A 


